SAS Board Minutes
Sept. 26, 2023 regular Board meeting
noon Via Zoom
Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Michael Babbitt, Mike Williams, Dominic Valenti, Mary Ritter, Judy Brunkal, Rich Swartzendruber, Laurie Buswell
Absent: Jenny Ammon
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.
Minutes of Aug. meeting – Tim noted several corrections: 10% contingency for Dave Marshall construction; spelling of Jen Mongogo; David Craig (in action item); and results of survey regarding changing SAS name (numbers of those wanting no change – 80-- and those advocating change of some kind -- 37. Numbers were switched in minutes.) Discussion ensued regarding how to proceed on the name change issue and questions raised regarding how many survey respondents were SAS members. Mary moved that minutes be approved as corrected; Dominic seconded. Motion carried.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

EDUCATION – Mary said she needs a source of owl pellets. Tim said Bobbie Snead has a source and that Evans Foundation funds could be used to pay for them. 
Mary will proceed with update of the brochure now that Tim has reviewed it. She suggested raising the fee to schools for the Traveling Education programs to $45. Schools can still apply for a scholarship if the fee is an issue. Tim said the Evans Foundation funds can be used for scholarships as well. He said he needs to clarify with Heath Keirstead what the CLEAR grant funds can be used for. Jenny Ammon had said we could spend the grant on Zoom fees.

BIRDER’S NIGHT – Tim said the room rental to Scottish Rite Temple is paid through May

DIVERSITY – After more discussion of the ramifications of a name change or no name change, *Action item: Mike said he will wrap up a draft of an Equity Diversity Inclusivity Belonging statement and get it to the Board.  

CONSERVATION – Tim is attending the Oregon Audubon Council meeting Oct. 7 in Klamath Falls. Statewide conservation priorities will be outlined and there should be some discussion of potential chapter name changes.
NIGHT-SKY MONITOR – Tim said he’s put this on hold.

URBAN BIRD TREATY --  Tim talked with City of Salem reps and Councilor Vanessa Nordyke but the requirements are more than just an application. It’s project-based and significant so this too is on hold.

MINTO PROPERTY UPDATE --  Tim has an appointment Sept. 28 with the Deputy City Manager to see if the City would consider taking ownership of the property. It seems reasonable since the purpose of the SAS piece and adjacent conservation area are the same. The City can do a better job of managing the entirety, including dealing with the issue of homeless folks taking up residence.

SWIFT ROOST – Harry Fuller has proposed building a swift roost, perhaps at the West Salem Reserve property, but has not yet brought forward any details. We would need to know the cost, potential that it would be used and used for any length of time and what maintenance would be involved. Would this be a grant target?
CHAPTER GOALS

Review of 2022-23

Dave Marshall classroom completion  -- Construction is to start Oct. 2. The project bid is $436,000. SAS has $646,239 committed to the Nature Center. Tim advised liquidating all current investments and moving the funds to money markets. There are several items associated with the D.M. classroom that still need funding. The gate may be funded by the Friends, but there is a kiosk, boot-cleaning station, classroom equipment, etc. to support.
As for other goals: Started EDIB statement; collaborated in bilingual activities and added new Board members (still seeking more diversity, accounting help, and volunteer and membership management); are continuing outreach to the Latino community; expanded event participation with booths/tables at the Marion Master Gardener Plant Sale, Keizer Earth Day, the Yard/Garden Show; homeschooler event at Oregon Garden (more booth staffing next year!); Salmon celebration at Bush Park and the Silver Falls Christmas nest box event; added the Guess the Nest activity to engage booth visitors; launched the personal thank you effort, which we should repeat in January.
Pending projects: Dave Marshall construction; a celebration event for the Ankeny Hill Nature Center (Samantha has suggested planning this after D.M. completion so we can invite in all major donors, Congress people, FWS chiefs, etc.); the 2nd Volunteer Appreciation event Oct. 28; annual report to National Audubon; the tax return; SAS goals for 2023-24; a budget for 2023-24; a resolution to the homeless situation on the Minto property; and the name change issue.

GOALS FOR 2023-24

1) Continue bilingual activities such as collaborative bird walks with Luckiamute district.
2) Community event participation. One possible addition is teaming with the ranger at Champoeg park next spring. 
3) Birds/Blooms event at Ankeny right after the homeschool event there
4) Repeat Birds in Migration event at AHNC this fall.
5) Add a “Spin the Wheel” activity of some kind. Carolyn will work on this idea. There are several prize options (besides candy); could use Education funds for this.
6) Obtain new bird skins and/or other specimens to use. Action item: Mary will call ODFW. Rich suggested David Craig at Willamette U. might be a source
VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION EVENT – Michael said he’s had little response to the initial email. He will resend – probably mid-October. The response deadline is Oct. 20 Tim said he has items for door prizes – more duck paintings, some other art that was donated, books, bird seed and feeders. Michael will check in with Dominoes re: the food.

FINANCIAL REPORT
Tim said a large wood purchase cut into the budgeted surplus but we’ll get some back in nest box fees. Discussed charging $5 to Parks for the Silver Falls nest box event, up from $4, and whether to discount this event at all. The kits are typically $10. Michael said the kits were $10 at the Terra Gardens event and they had no problem with that fee. Mary said the homeschool event was $10 as well and they also had no issue with the fee. Mary moved that SAS standardize the price at $10; Carolyn seconded. Motion carried. Judy asked about having a special price for families with multiple children. Tim suggested setting a $5 price for Silver Falls this year and re-considering next year depending on results.

NATURE CENTER UPDATE
Dave Marshall --  Tim said Monique (with FWS Regional) will be the project manager for the project. As for a potential government shut-down, Graham said a shut-down should not stop Dalke starting the project. A bigger concern is the weather. The pilings for the cantilevered classroom floor have to be done by Oct. 20 per the Army Corps permit to allow building in the wetland.

AHNC Volunteer Appreciation event is Sept. 27

A weekly bike tour is being organized every Wednesday

There is a move to lead group tours for disabled individuals. 

The national Wings bird tours are coming to AHNC

Prescribed burn was scheduled but rain may halt that effort, which is designed to control non-natives

The prairie area near the willow tree on Wintel Road is to be restored (spraying for invasives and seeding wild flowers).

 Tim thanked Mike for all his work on the name-change survey and follow-up reports

Group agreed to continue meeting at noon. Meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m.

Next meeting: 12 noon OCT. 24 VIA ZOOM. 
NOTE THE TIME CHANGE!!!
